
To whom it may concern, 

 

The third author, Dr Joshua M. Steinberg is a native American and he has checked and edited our 

English expressions in this manuscript. Hence, I do not think we need English Editing Certificate for 

this submission.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

Shintaro 

 

Shintaro Akiyama, M.D., Ph.D. 

Department of Gastroenterology, Faculty of Medicine, University of Tsukuba 

1-1-1 Tennoudai, Tsukuba, Ibaraki, 305-8575, Japan   

(Phone) +81-29-853-3218  

(E-mail) akiyama@md.tsukuba.ac.jp  

 


